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Dear Families and Friends, 
 
A very warm welcome back to Bonython Primary School and the first Bonython Bulletin for the year. We 
have had a very settled start to the beginning of the year. You may have noticed that there are significantly 
more children at the school this year. With school census on next Wednesday we currently have 360 
students at our school across preschool to year 6. Our numbers have grown due to people moving into the 
suburb, returning to public education from the private system and an increase of enrolment from our 
shared enrolment area of Isabella Plains. Increased enrolments are worth celebrating for a community as it 
is one way of tracking whether a school is providing a quality learning environment for its students. 
 
We are very pleased with the work that has been done getting the Yerrabi learning spaces ready for the 
2018 school year. The new playground looks fantastic as does the sensory hut that is being built by Zak 
Hukic. The students have settled in well and have enjoyed their new classroom spaces. The new shade sail 
over the Yerrabi sandpit is the last thing that needs to go in before Capital Works are completed. 
 
We are going to run an information workshop for families titled ‘Wondering about Inquiry Learning’ on 
Monday 19 March 2018 from 4.30pm to 5.30pm. This workshop will be facilitated by our school executive 
team and our School Board. The purpose of the session is to give families the opportunity to hear more 

Week 2 Term 1, Wednesday 14 February 2018 

DIARY DATES 
Thursday 15 February  Canteen open 

Friday 16 February Canteen open 

19 February-20 February PIPS - Kindergarten 

19 February-23 February Getting to know you interviews 

Wednesday 21 February CBA token redemption 8.30am-9.00am- Families 
Canteen open 
CBA lunchtime token redemption for Students 

Thursday 22 February  Tennis Clinics Years 3-6  
Canteen open 

Friday 23 February Canteen open 

Monday 26 February PIPS – Kindergarten 
Open classrooms 3.00pm-3.30pm 
P&C AGM 3.30pm – 4.30pm 
School Board Meeting 4.30pm – 5.30pm 

Tuesday 27 February UC Science Clinics Years 1/2  

Wednesday 28 February Canteen open 

Thursday 1 March Canteen open 
Tennis Clinics Years 3-6 

Friday 2 March Canteen open 
Namadgi Assembly 9.15am – 10.00am 

 

 

 

 

 

 



about why inquiry learning is important for children today and into the future. We will also explore the 
importance of our five key learning assets and how we can encourage / teach kids to think deeply about 
how they learn in order to build on strength and overcome weaknesses. To help us prepare for this session 
we are asking families to provide us with question that they would like to inquire into. This will help shape 
the presentation on the day. A google document has been set up called ‘What are you wondering about 
inquiry learning?’. This link is attached to the bulletin.  http://bit.ly/2sxVh08 
 
With further upgrades to our school learning environments, we have an excess of furniture that we no 
longer have the room to store. If you are interested in having a look at some items, please let me know in 
the next fortnight as we are willing to donate them to our community. Items include tables, chairs and even 
a stove that is no longer needed at the school. Unfortunately excess furniture after this will be disposed of.  
 
All students at Bonython Primary School benefit each year from the voluntary contributions made from our 
families. This year we are hoping collectively to reach the target of $14000. Voluntary contribution begin at 
$110 for one child and there is a slight increase for more than one child at the school. The contributions 
that each family make have impact on what resources we are able to provide for all students at the school. 
A note is attached that goes into more detail. 
 
If you are interested there is still time to nominate for our School Board position. This closes next Monday. 
The School Board is a great opportunity for those people who our interested in the governance of a school, 
setting the strategic direction, human resources, budget and other policy and operational matters. Our 
current School Board work closely in partnership to ensure our students are getting the best possible 
education.  
 
If the School Board is not for you then maybe you would consider being part of the P&C. The P&C are 
always looking for new members and have their AGM coming up on Monday 26 February at 3.30pm. Our 
P&C focus on two major things: empowering community voice around current themes for local school and 
ACT wide education and fundraising. The fundraising arm is often not too time consuming if we have many 
people helping out. The school P&C raised a significant amount of money throughout 2017 due to the 
generosity of volunteers. Please come along to the AGM or contact our P&C President Cecilia Shlegel if you 
are interested. 
 
Finally, if our main car park is full, which is often the case at 3.00pm, we ask families to park their cars in 
the designated car park on Bardolph Street. This is the car park with the boom gates. We encourage 
families to refrain from parking in the dirt area adjacent to our garden beds. Cars should only park here if 
the Bardolph Street car park is at capacity. Neighbouring properties have expressed concerns about this 
particular space and we are inquiring into ways we can improve traffic management around our site. 
 
Thanks for your support in getting your children school ready for the 2018 school year. If you see me 
around the school I would love to hear how your child is settling in and what they are wondering about. 
 
Regards 
 

Greg Terrell 
Principal 
 

http://bit.ly/2sxVh08


 

 

 

  

STUDENT INJURY 

INSURANCE AND AMBULANCE TRANSPORT 

 
The Education and Training Directorate does not provide any insurance cover for injury, disease or illness to 
students resulting from school activities or school-organised excursions. Claims for compensation are met where 
there is a legal liability to do so.  Liability is not automatic and depends on the circumstances in which any injury, 
disease or illness was sustained. 
  
As there is no automatic insurance cover for personal injury if your child is injured at school or during a school 
organised activity/excursion you should therefore consider whether taking out personal insurance cover for your 
child is warranted. 
  
This insurance might cover contingencies including medical/hospital expenses, ambulance transport outside the 
ACT, and cancellation of transport/accommodation or loss of/damage to luggage. 
  
The ACT Ambulance Service provides free ambulance transport for students who are injured or suddenly become 
ill at school or during an approved school organised activity within the ACT. 

THINK BEFORE YOU PARK AND KEEP OUR KIDS SAFE! 
  
With school now back for the year we are encouraging all parents to make parking safety a priority! 
  
This means: 

¶ keep clear of ‘no stopping’ and ‘no parking’ zones  

¶ don’t park in bus zones on school crossings, across footpaths or driveways; and 

¶ don’t double (or triple) park! 
  
Remember - it’s okay to park a little further away from the school and walk the rest of the way! 

  
Consider - having a pre-determined meeting spot agreed with your kids. That way if you are a little late, they 
know where to wait.  
  
Think – visibility around schools and if your car may be blocking the view of crossings for other motorists. Also be 
mindful when entering or leaving parking spots – look twice! 
 
Be kind – to other road users and pedestrians and also if you see any parking officers in the area – they are doing 
their job and working to keep our kids safe! 
  
Note - licence Plate Recognition (or electronic chalking) vans are now actively monitoring schools. Penalties range 
from $114 upwards to $600. Details at www.act.gov.au/accessCBR 
 
Regards 
Access Canberra 
 

http://www.act.gov.au/accessCBR


  

2018 SCHOOL BOARD POSITION 

We have 1 parent vacancy this year so please consider nominating to be a member of our School Board.  

The School Board makes decisions based on the operational needs of our school and meets 5 times a year.  

Nominations are now open and we encourage you to consider nominating.  If you would like further 

information please contact the school and our Principal, Greg Terrell, will be happy to discuss. 

 

Kind Regards, 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Whilst your child is at school in our duty of care, please rest assured that their safety and wellbeing is 
our priority and we will make the necessary adjustments to their day to ensure they are comfortable 
whilst learning.  
 
Schools are subject to the same rules as normal workplaces - which means that there is no maximum 
temperature. We simply have varying guidelines on how to deal with the heat.  
 
Your child’s school will ensure precautionary measures are taken to avoid heat related stress, such as:  
 
• optimising ventilation, air movement and shade,  
• additional use of fans or coolers,  
• rotate classes around cooler areas on site,  
• adjust educational programs to minimise potential for heat stress,  
• limiting playground access to shaded areas, and more  
 
Teachers are also aware of the vulnerability of children to heat-related stress and will make necessary 
adjustments to lesson plan’s and break times to help avoiding any stress.  
 
We want you to know, that schools will not close due to hot weather unless under extreme conditions. 
i.e. when there is an immediate or imminent threat to the physical health or safety of students, staff or 
community members.  
 
If there is evidence that keeping the school open poses a risk to the safety of staff and students, the 
Director-General may authorise the principal to temporarily close the school. In this case, parents of 
each child will be notified. Your child will never be sent home without contact.  
 
Should you have any specific concerns about whether your child should attend school on any specific 

day, please contact your school’s front office. 



 

 

  

ANNOUNCEMENT: TERM 1 MUSIC BUS ENROLMENTS OPEN 

The Music Bus are taking new student enrolments for Term 1. The program is open for all students 

from K to 6. Running weekdays at School. The Music Bus have limited availability in Singing, 

Keyboard, Guitar, Drum and Ukulele and so it is advised to enrol asap.   

 

The Music Bus is a wonderful music program that many of our students are already enjoying – a 

brilliant and cost-effective way for students to get fun and specialist music lessons without parents 

having to travel all over the area after school. Cost of lessons is only $16 per week (Drums $18). 

If you’re interested in your child having music lessons through The Music Bus, check out their 

website at www.themusicbus.com.au or call 1300 168 742  

 

If you could please place in your next newsletter and/or other forms of school notices (e.g. Facebook 

and School App), that would be wonderful.  

 

 

http://www.themusicbus.com.au/


 

 

  

As we start a new school year, we would like to remind parents and students about our services and how to 
best prepare for bus travel this school year. 
  
Details of all school and regular bus services are now available for parents and students to begin planning 
their journeys. We ask that parents and students familiarise themselves with the most suitable route, times 
and stop locations for their children before the school term commences. 
  
School bus services are available to school students only however, parents with young children may apply 
to travel on these services for a few weeks to help their child get used to bus travel. Please use the links 
below for further information on our bus services: 
  
School bus timetables 
Regular bus timetables 
  
We are urging parents and students to check MyWay cards and top up if required. MyWay cards can be 
topped up automatically using the handy autoload service, online, over the phone via the Transport 
Canberra information line (13 17 10), or in person with a MyWay recharge agent. Passengers who top up 
using Autoload attract a further 5% discount on all fares. 

  
New bus fares came into effect on 20 January 2018. Single trip concessions cash fares cost $2.40 and 
MyWay fares are now $1.57. Parents and students can find more information at transport.act.gov.au or by 
calling 13 17 10. 

  
Transport Canberra would appreciate your assistance in circulating this information to students and parents 
using your existing communications channels, such as school emails, newsletters or notices.  
  
We wish you the best of luck with the 2018 school year. 
  
Regards,  
Transport Canberra - Marketing and Communications 
 

SCHOOL BANKING 
INFORMATION AND 

REWARD REDEMPTION SESSION 
 
We will be holding School Banking Information sessions for students and parents at Bonython 
primary on the following day: 
 
Wednesday 21 February from 8.30-9.15am, front of school 
Wednesday 21 February lunchtime for redemption of tokens 

 
We will let you know what the new theme, rewards and competitions are for 2018 and assist parents 
in registering students.  
 
For existing bankers if you have 10 or more tokens we will order a reward for you and replace your 
book if you have lost it or it is old. 
 

We look forward to seeing you. 
 

https://www.transport.act.gov.au/routes-and-timetables/school_services
https://www.transport.act.gov.au/routes-and-timetables
http://www.transport.act.gov.au/home


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Athlete’s Foot will donate $5 from every shoe 

sold when you mention Bonython Primary School, 

through their School Rewards Program. 

BEING A PARENT IS THE HARDEST JOB WE’LL EVER HAVE. 

ALL PARENTS AT SOME TIME EXPERIENCE DIFFICULTIES AND STRESS. 

PARENTLINE ACT  

 
is a confidential and free telephone and face-to-face counselling and information service. 

  Phone Parentline if you would you like:  

¶ To talk with someone about those parenting issues. 

¶ Help with some ideas on raising children. 

¶ Support in the important job you are doing. 

¶ To know what is available for parents, teenagers and children. 

¶ To build better relationships in your family. 

¶ Help to understand your child or teenager’s behaviour. 

¶ Make an appointment for a counselling session. 

Parentline ACT. 

Monday to Friday (except on public holidays), 9am to 5pm. 

Phone: 6287 3833 
 

2018 BOOK PACKS 

Students in years Kindergarten to Year 6 require a book pack each year.  If 

you have not yet purchases your child’s book pack for this year please 

contact Chalk Education on 6298 3055 or go to their website 

www.chalkeducation.com.au  

http://www.chalkeducation.com.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Principal: Greg Terrell  Phone: 6142 0640 Email: bonythonps@ed.act.edu.au Fax: 6142 0656 

Board Chair: Neshia Traise Email: neshiam@hotmail.com]   
P&C: Cecilia Shlegel P&C Email: bpspca@hotmail.com 

Canteen:  Jacki Osti 0417 022 292   
School Website: http://www.bonythonps.act.edu.au/ 

CANTEEN ROSTER 2018 
 
TERM 1 
Week 2 
Thursday 15 February  Stuart Willis 
Friday  16 February  Cathy Ralston Sandra Butt 
Week 3 
Wednesday  21 February  Kerry Clark 
Thursday 22 February  Michelle Pickens 
Friday  23 February  Adina Jordan  Stuart Willis 
Week 4  JACKI WILL BE AWAY THIS WEEK 
Wednesday 28 February  Cathy Ralston  Stuart Willis 
Thursday 29 February  Kerry Clark  Michelle Pickens 
Friday  30 February  Sandra Butt  Adina Jordan 

UNIFORM SHOP  

If you want to purchase school uniforms you can complete an order form and place it in the P&C box in the front 

office.  The order will be filled and sent to your child’s classroom.  If you would like to visit the uniform shop 

please email bpspca@hotmail.com to arrange an appointment. 

CANTEEN NEWS 

If you are able to be on the canteen roster please see Jacki in the canteen Wednesday, Thursday or Friday, or 

give her a call on 0417 022 292. 

 

 

 

 

**on Flexischools we will make items unavailable for the rest of term 4 2017. ( be assured they will return in 

2018). So please make another choice.  

 

mailto:bonythonps@ed.act.edu.au
mailto:neshiam@hotmail.com
mailto:bpspca@hotmail.com
http://www.bonythonps.act.edu.au/
mailto:bpspca@hotmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

THE CONTINENTAL CAKE SHOP SCHOOL 
DONATION PROGRAM 

 
For every cake purchased from the 
Continental Cake Shop at 4/38 Reed Street 
North Greenway, Tuggeranong $5 will be 
donated to the school.  Messages on cakes 
will be free for Bonython families.  They also 
cater for any small or large celebration. 
All you need to do is mention that you are a 
family from Bonython Primary School and 
bring your receipt to the front office of the 
school, where they will be collected and the 
money donated to the school. 

FOXY FITNESS 
 

TERM 3 REGISTRATION NOW OPEN 
 

BOXFIT 6.30PM MONDAYS 
BOOTCAMP 6.30PM WEDNESDAYS 

XTRAINING/BOXFIT 6.30PM 
THURSDAYS 

@ BONYTHON PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

SUPPORT YOUR SCHOOL & GET FIT! 

$50  
WILL BE DONATED TO BONYTHON PRIMARY  
FOR ANY PARENTS OF BONYTHON STUDENTS 
 REGISTERING FOR 2 OR 3 SESSIONS PER WEEK! 

(T&C apply)  

 
FOR MORE INFORMATION  

EMAIL: kristyprimrose@bigpond.com 

PHONE: KRISTY  0450 364 619 
FACEBOOK: 

 Foxy Fitness Personal Training & Bootcamps 

 

 


